
 
 
From: Amanda Jayne [mailto:a   
Sent: 05 October 2021 14:55 
To: Programme Officer <Programme.Officer@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk> 
Subject: Ref: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254 

 
For the Inspector, Mr O S Woodwards, The National Casework team (DfT) and Folkestone & 

Hythe District Council, 
Ref: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254 

 

I am writing to object to the stopping up and realigning of the road at Prince’s Parade. 
 

This action would have dire consequences in so many areas. It would cause traffic issues on 
A259 and though this is a big problem, I believe it is nothing compared to the devastation of 

the wildlife habitat and the canal that would take place as a result. The new road is planned to 

run within 13.32m of the canal in contravention of the environment agencies 
recommendations. I’m not sure how this has been allowed to happen and I implore you to 

stop this going ahead. This is not time in human history to continue putting profit, building 
and industry before nature. We all know the impending consequences that are now catching 

up with us as a result of decades (and more) of small decisions like this at council levels as 

well as on a bigger scale. It may be one small road, but we are talking about the continued 
destruction of the home we all live in. It has to stop somewhere. Seemingly small decisions 

like this have created a place where our children’s future is literally in jeopardy.  
Please do all you can to stop this. The consequences for the wildlife cannot be 

underestimated. The consequences for us, the residents who use the canal daily as a place to 

connect with the natural world, to be quiet and  to come together in nature would be 
extremely distressing, life changing in fact.  

 
Thank you for your help. 

Amanda Jayne 
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